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""""����he celebration of our successful 2021 year and the kickoff of the 
new year for our club will be held on Saturday, January 22nd at the Sy-
berg's located on Dorsett, just east of Hwy. 270. This is the same location as 

in past years. That evening we will award the winners of our Points Race and intro-
duce your new board of directors for 2022. 
 The menu will be similar to previous years which will include tossed salad, 
fried chicken, roast beef, mashed potatoes, vegetables, bread, butter and dessert. 
We will also supply a cake. Tea and coffee will be served and there will be a cash 
bar available. 
 The club’s total cost is over $35 per adult  including attendance prizes, appetiz-
ers, cake and so on but we will pick up most of the cost of the evening. The charge for members is 
$12 and $15 for adult non-members. Kids 4 years to 15 years will cost $5. Kids 3 years old and un-
der are free. Doors will open at 6 pm for happy hour and dinner will be served after 7 pm. 
 We will need a confirmed head count by January 14th. A confirmation will be in a form of a 
check for the cost of your party. You must be paid in advance to attend.  
 Contact Syl Biermann at 636 579 7350 if you plan to attend (Note: the phone number listed 
last month was incorrect) . Please mail your payment to Fords Unlimited Car Club, PO Box 1282, 
O’Fallon, Missouri, 63366. Remember, there is no membership meeting in January.   
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����� ���n February 12th, we will meet in the Hollywood Casino 
parking lot near the entrance to allow access to restroom 
facilities. Departure will be 10:00 A.M. for a 7 minute trip 

down Hwy. 141 to the Army Aviation Heritage Foundation located 
in the Creve Coeur airport.  
 There is no admission fee as this is a volunteer group who 
rely on donations to finance the restoration and maintenance nec-
essary to continue keeping their organization operating. Please be generous with your donations to 

keep these historic aircraft flying for future generations to en-
joy. Aviation team members will be present to answer any 
questions you have about the Huey and Cobra helicopters and 
take pictures. In the adjoining hangers is the Historic Aircraft 
Restoration Museum containing approximately 50 aircraft dat-
ing back to the 1920’s. 
 We will be departing the airport at noon going north on 
Hwy 141 then turning right onto Marine Avenue. This will take 
us around the scenic Creve Coeur Lake then turning left onto 
Dorsett Rd which will lead us to Syberg’s restaurant for lunch. 
This a club event for points. 
 

####����ennis McBee sent this information: I have set up a club tour to 
Alloy Wheel Repair Specialist on March 12th. They are lo-
cated at 940 Lone Star Drive, O'Fallon, Missouri. I spoke with 

John Kennedy of Alloy Wheel and he is excited to have our club in for 
a tour of their shop. John offered a 20% discount for our club mem-
bers that use his shop for wheel repair. He mentioned that the tour of 

their shop will take approximately 1 to 2 hours based on the number of questions asked. He will 
hand out some flyers, price sheets and business cards to our members during the tour. 
  On March 12th, we will meet at a parking lot off West Terra Lane. Take Hwy 70 west and get 
off at Exit 214 (Lake St. Louis).  Make a right onto Lake St. Louis Drive, then make a right onto West 
Terra Lane and then a left into the parking lot. We will meet at 10:45 am and leave promptly at 11:00 
am for Alloy Wheel Repair which is 7 minutes away from the parking lot.   
  Following the tour, we will travel back to where we met at the parking lot and have lunch at El 
Mezon Mexican restaurant. This will be an event for points. 

����� ���n December 21st, we were finally able to 
present our BackStoppers donation. 
Thanks mostly to the items that were do-

nated by Northern Tool, we were able to present 
Chief Ron Battelle a check for $1,500. As always, 
their need is great and they have had too many 
tragedies again last year. Pictured to the right are 
Chief Battelle, Kerry Childers, Paula Goodrich, 
and BOD president, Dan Kelly.  
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����� ���or those who follow this event, one of the 
cars of interest will be this continuation 
Shelby Cobra Super Snake. There were 

only 2 originals and one was destroyed.  
 This Super Snake, CSX 4404, is one of 
only three continuation Super Snakes known to 
exist and be authorized by Shelby. As fate would 
have it, CSX 4404 was completed and delivered 
by Shelby right at the time of Carroll's passing in 
May 2012. Just like Carroll's car, this aluminum-
bodied Super Snake is powered by a 427ci V8 
engine is fitted with the same twin Paxton super-
chargers feeding dual Holley 4-barrel carbure-
tors sitting atop a cross-ram intake manifold. The 
engine is mated to a Toploader 4-speed manual 
transmission. CSX 4404 is beautifully finished in 
Guardsman Blue with black side pipes and a 

chrome roll bar. The specially made larger alumi-
num scooped hood was necessary to clear the 
superchargers and dual four-barrel carburetors. 
The interior features black leather seats, black 
carpet, and Shelby S/C type gauges with addi-
tional gauges to monitor boost and fuel pressure. 
CSX 4404 has had only one owner and has 
been driven less than 25 miles from new. Al-
though it won’t bring the big bucks that the last 
original sold for last year, it will be interesting to 
see how much this car will garnish.  

$$$$����s we start the new year, we will be seeing 
some changes in the way that we do 
business. Thanks to our webmaster, 

Scott Lewis, we will be upgrading our website. 
Besides a fresh new look, Scott is working on 
many other upgrades. Although it may take a 
while to have all of the changes in place, the 
new site will give us easy accessibility to many 
things. 
 Dues: Once in place members will be 
able to pay their dues on the site. 
 Banquet: We will be able to sign up and 
pay for the banquet also. 
 Color tour: Same here, the sign-ups can 
be made on the site and you will be also have 
the ability to pay on line. 
 Car show: In the past, we used to pre-
register our cars. Due to many problems with 
this, it was abandoned. Now, those who desire 
will be able to register their cars in advance. 
There will be no discount for early registration 
but it will save you and the people at classifica-
tion valuable time and we can get the entries in 
faster and parked. 
 New members: Now people who visit our 

website and want to join 
can do that directly on 
the site and again, pay 
their dues. 
 Roster: We are 
hoping to be able to 
have the site automati-
cally update our roster as we enlist new mem-
bers. This will save a lot of time. 
 We are also hoping to be able to link to 
our merchandise supplier to the site and you will 
be able to connect directly with them, view the 
available items, order, and again pay on line. 
 This will work similar to purchasing on 
Amazon or your parts supplier. No one in our 
club will see your account, user name, or pass-
word. This is handled by the bank. It is as safe 
as it can be. The funds will go directly to our 
bank account, saving our treasurer time. We 
know that some will be reluctant at first, but this 
how the world is working these days. But don’t 
despair, we will still be able to do these things 
the old fashioned way if you prefer. 
 All of the changes may not be available at 
first as this is all new to the club leadership too.   

Scottsdale 
January 

22nd-30th 
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$$$$����fter 18 months or so of dealing with Covid and the restrictions it placed on our lives, Fords 
Unlimited pulled off a car show. It was; not the largest, not the most profitable, and certainly 
not the most attended, but a successful show just the same.  

 Cancelling the 2020 show was the most gut-wrenching decision this Board of Directors has 
made to date. St Louis County was not a big help through this 18-month process. Their personal 
Covid mandates required a 5-6-page Safety Procedure for the park usage be written that include 
things from crowd control, traffic flow procedures, right down to the use of gloves, masks and the ap-
plication how cheese was to be added to hamburgers, believe it or not! All in an attempt to keep 
people from getting infected with the virus. They finally rescinded all the safety restrictions they had 
placed on the park. Ultimately giving the green light on our Show 
in late June – early July. That cleared the path for a close to normal show. 
 To those who attended the Car Show meetings, counted ballots, cooked hotdogs, directed 
the parking of car and every other activity that was necessary to be accomplished, my personal 
“Thank You” as your Car Show Chair. 
 This activity is the one event that funds what we do as a Club to help others through the year.  
 There are approximately 120 Fords Unlimited members. Less than one third had an active 
part in staging or accomplishing this event. We attempted to include as many members as we could 
in having this show. But still fell short of the full staffing necessary. This has to change! Clearly the 
Club’s membership is aging and some of us already have mobility issues. Yes, we have been rent-
ing two golf carts and they are widely used through the day. But as an example; my Apple watch told 
me at the end of the day I still walked about 8 miles. I know I’m not the only member doing that. We 
need more members located in key places throughout the park with phones to help solve issues that 
come up. This would save so much of that travel and would have allowed more to enjoy at least 
some part of the show by getting a break during the day. 
 The next area that needs attention in 2022 and beyond is the solicitation of car class spon-
sors. This year, as in years past, we hosted 50+ classes of Fords for trophies and awards. Each 
class sponsorship costs the sponsor $60 for the trophies. That also gives them the public recognition 
and acknowledgment that their firm sponsored the one or more classes. This year however we fell 
short of members helping with the sponsor solicitation…a lot! Some 19 classes of the 53 we in-
cluded went unsponsored. That’s $1,140.00. Those funds had to come from either the Bommarito’s 
or Sinclair’s sponsorship. Their donations had to be used to fund those 19 classes. That lowered the 
gross income from the show. We need more volunteers willing to go out and find those firms, mom 
and pop’s or local businesses will to get involved and sponsor a class.  
 The other alternative here is seriously reduce the total number of classes we have at the 
show. This activity must be completed at the beginning of 2022. Why so early you ask? Look at all of 
our flyers and website information we post and/or hand out at other car shows. The number of 
classes and the classes descriptions themselves are on the back of the flyers from day one. So, the 
number of classes and the description of the cars that qualify for each class have to be decided so 
flyers and website information is correct from the beginning. I for one believe that class reductions 
and consolidations would actually help the overall success of our Car Show. 
 Lastly for some good, but personal, reasons I announced at the December Board Meeting I 
was stepping down as Car Show Chair. Your Board of Directors, after a short discussion, decided to 
split the Chair’s duties amongst the Board.So there will be no need for a successor to me as Chair.  
 
Thank you to all that supported me and helped make the 34th Annual a success! 
 

John Walling 



����������	�
�������
 

""""����here was still work to be done on our Toys for Tots 
donation as the toys needed to be picked up from the 
Sinclair dealership and delivered to the Marines. Dan 

Kelly was able to pick up more toys from the box at JJ’s 
which added to our donation. Also, Sinclair Ford presented 
a check for $150 that had been collected for Toys for Tots. 
That, with the additional toys collected from JJ’s of St. 
Charles, increased out toy donation by $250 making a total 
donation of around $2,850 of toys and cash. Another job 
well done by our club. 

Photos by Dan Kelly 
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Editors note: Our activities director, Dennis 
McBee, works hard every year finding car shows 
and events of interest for our club to attend. The 
Give Back Pack deserves a pat on the back for 
what they do for the community. This is an early 
reminder but we did this as we would like to 
have a great turnout at this show. We always do 
charity work but for this one, we only have to 
show up and enjoy a car 
show to help. Dennis 
sent this information. 
Please mark your calen-
dars. 

%%%%���� certainly believe our 
car club should sup-
port this effort by John 

Moss and Give Back 
Pack.  These people 
need help and I sure 
hope our Board will do 
what it takes to rally our 
members to support this 
car show.  As you know, 
all the money collected 
from this car show goes 
directly to the family at 
the end of this car 
show.  In years past, they 
have collected as much 
as $7,500.00 and that 
money went to the needy 
family.   
 We have made 
this a club event for 
points for the past 3 
years.  Unfortunately, the 
last 2 years it either 
threatened to rain or did 
rain and the turnout has 
been low.  Rain or shine, 
we should make every 
effort to attend this car 
show with every member 
we can get to attend.  
 All the car shows 
that the Give Back Pack 

judges and the monies they collect for doing 
those shows goes to the needy family that John 
and Mary Moss pick annually for their charity car 
show.  For example; the Give Back Pack is once 
again judging the Guide Dog car show and what 
they charge Burt Pennington's Union for judging 
that car show goes to the Emily family charity car 
show this year.  
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Listed below are the points rules for this year.  
 The points competition was started many years ago to encourage our members to be more 
active and to award those who were. The Points rules and prizes are determined by the board of 
directors and the revised rules and prize list is usually ready for distribution by January. Board members 
will keep extra copies of the rules to give to new members as they come into the club during the year. 
 The board will adjust the rules and prizes as needed. Dennis McBee is in charge of the points. 
He will supply the book and distribute it at all board and general meetings. It will also be available at all 
club events. If the board member cannot be at an event, he will find a replacement who will be in 
attendance. New member sponsorships will be added each month. Car show sponsorship will not be 
added until all of the classes are sold. It saves confusion that way. Extra points can be given by the 
board for extra efforts by members. If you are in the running, please monitor your points and check with 
Dennis if you feel that your totals are incorrect.  Please don’t wait until the end of the year. 
 Each month, Dennis will supply the names of the leaders and the points totals to the newsletter 
editor for publication. That way the members can keep track of where they are in the standings. 
 Board members are not eligible as it is the job of the board members to be at events and do 
much of the work needed. It would be unfair to the membership if the board members were eligible. All 
of the awards will be given at the Awards Banquet that is held in January. The 2022 points rules and 
prizes are listed below. Members are only allowed to win first place two years in a row. If a member 
comes in first place for the third year in a row, he or she will be named “Points Winner Emeritus” and will 
be awarded $50 in cash and have his or her dues paid for the following year.  

15 each 
20 each 
10 each  
10 each 
10 each 
10 each 
10 each 
25 each 
15 each  
 5 each 
  
 25  
 25 
10 

Points 

 
 
1st  place . $50 cash, plaque, $25 gift card and following years dues paid.  
2nd place . Framed certificate, $25 gift card, and following years dues paid. 
3rd place through 5th place . $25 gift card, and framed certificate. 
6th through 10 place . $25 gift card. 

A. Attend monthly general membership meeting. 
B. Vehicle and owner activity. Attend designated club event. 
C. Attend designated car show without show vehicle (2 hr min.). 
D. Attend Club car cruise. 
E. Member activity, banquet, cruses, tours, car show meeting, etc. 
F. Recruit new member. 
G. Sponsor show class. (each class) 
H. Attain major sponsor for car show. 
I. Organize and carry out club event (cruise, tours). 
J. Submit article for newsletter (must be used in newsletter). 
K. Treasurer, editor, publisher, car show chair, webmaster, membership chair, 

and points chair. (non-BOD members). 
L. Outgoing board of directors members. 
M. Sign up and work at car show 
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January 
2022 

Our monthly membership meet-
ings are held at the JJ’s of St. 
Charles, located at 1215 S. 
Duchesne, St. Charles, Mis-
souri. Their phone number is 
636-946-3500. 
Meetings start at 7 pm. Please call JJ’s to 
check on weather related meeting cancela-
tions. Come early if you plan to eat. 

For Sale. Raxiom Dual Halo Projection Headlights.  Fits '99-'04 
V6 & GT Mustangs.  Like new.  $125  636-352-9188  Jim Good-
rich. 

January 14th-16th. St. Louis Auto Show to be held at America’s 
Center Convention Complex, #1 Convention Plaza, St. Louis Mis-
souri. 
January 22nd. The Fords Unlimited Awards Banquet will be held 
at the Syberg’s on Dorsett Road. Details are posted earlier in this 
news letter. Club event. 
February 12th. Tour of the Army Aviation Heritage and Flying 
Museum in Maryland Heights. Details to follow. Club event. 
March 12th. Tour of Ally Wheel Specialist in O’Fallon, Missouri. 
We will follow with a lunch. Details to follow. Club event. 
May 7th. Loafers car show. Hannibal, Missouri. 
May 22nd. Guide Dog Show Meet at strip mall @ Lindberg and 
Utz @ 8:15am-leaving at 8:30 am. Club event.  
June 3rd-5th. Pharaohs Nationals car show, Springfield, Mis-
souri.  
June 26th. Dallas Emily Charity car show presented by The Give 
Pack to be held in Columbia, Illinois. Meet at Des Peres Hospital 
Parking Lot at 8:15 am. Club event . 
August 7th. Fords Unlimited’s 35th annual all Ford car show to 
be held at McDonnell Park. This is a date change. More informa-
tion when available. Club event. 
August 12th-14th. Route 66 car show & festival. Springfield Illi-
nois. 
August 13th. I-70 Show Down car show, Columbia, Missouri. 
August 14th. Festival of Wheels, Navoo, Illinois. 
September 5th. Cobblestone Nationals held at Fast Lane Classic 
Cars located at 427 Little Hills Blvd. in St. Charles. Note that this 
show is not confirmed yet. 
August 21st. Maeystown car show, Maeystown, Illinois. 
September 10th. Kicks on Route 66 to be held in Edwardsville, 
Illinois. Info jkennedy.design@gmail.com 
September 17th. Children's Charity car show. Herren, Illinois. 
September 24th-25th. Annual Fly In & Car Show held at the St. 
Louis Regional Airport. 8 Terminal Drive, East Alton, Illinois.  
October 1st. Immaculate Conception Church car show held in 
Columbia Illinois. Meet at Des Peres Hospital Parking Lot at 8:15 
am. Club event. 

FUCC Club Cruises for Points 
Cruises are held from 4 pm until 7 pm. 

May 22nd . JJ’s of St. Charles. 
June 12th. Weber’s Front Row. 
July 24th. Bandana’s-Manchester. 
August 21st . Maggie O’Brien’s-Sunset Hills. 
September 11th. JJ’s of O’Fallon. 

Some of these shows could be canceled. 
Please check before you attend any car show 

or cruise.  
Some of the shows listed below only show the 

dates. We will add details as available.  

%%%%����f you have procrastinated on paying your 
dues, you have to the end of the month to 
get them paid or you will be dropped from 

the roster. We don’t want to lose you. 
 Another reminder. There will be no 
membership meeting in January. That will be 
replaced with our awards banquet. We will re-
sume our normal schedule in February. 
 Some of our members were so pleased 
with our color tour last year, they want to do this 
route and lunch again this year. We need our 
members to let us know what you think. We may 
even do the Halloween contest again. It was a 
great color tour, even without the color. 
 At our membership meetings, we pass 
out a sign up book to find out who will be com-
ings to our upcoming shows and events. When 
the event involves going out for lunch or dinner, 
we try to be able to find a restaurant that can 
accommodate our crew. This is more difficult 
than you may think. Last year, more that half of 
the people who signed up for events didn’t show 
up. Please make sure that you intend to attend 
before committing to coming. If you signed up 
and cannot attend, please let a BOD member 
know. This will help with the planning. 
 Special thanks go out to our activities 
chair and outgoing BOD member, Dennis 
McBee. Besides planning so many events, Den-
nis  takes the time to send out email reminders 
for our sometimes forgetful members. 
 Our 50-50 winner for December was 
Mark Carey. Mark generously donated his win-
nings to our BackStoppers fund. Thanks Mark.. 



 
  

 
 

 

 

�����������	�
�������
�����������������	�
�������
�����������������	�
�������
�����������������	�
�������
������� ���
����������������������������������������������������

Major Sponsor of the Fords Unlimited Car Show   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MAJOR SPONSOR OF THE FORDS UNLIMITED CAR SHOW 
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